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Mr. Chairman, 
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In this context, our Leaders reaffirmed our region’s commitment to conclude 
negotiations on all outstanding maritime boundaries claims and zones, and to preserve 
Members’ existing rights stemming from maritime zones, in the face of sea-level rise. 
Our region also called for the Commission to examine the international law implications 
of sea-level rise as a matter of extreme urgency. Once again, we would like to express 
our deep gratitude to the members of the Commission for listening to our call, and for 
the priority to establish an open-ended Study Group accorded the topic Sea-Level Rise in 
Relation to International Law. 

 

The COVID-19 pandemic has affected the ILC plenary meetings in 2020, yet we are 
thrilled to see the Co-Chairs of the ILC Study Group on the topic, Dr. Bogdan Aurescu 
and Dr. Nilüfer Oral, have introduced their First Issues Paper addressing the law of the 
sea matters.  

 

The Pacific Islands Forum countries consider this First Isses Paper provides an excellent 
foundation for resolving these concerns. 
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We also concur with the observations made by the First Issues Paper that sea-level rise 
cannot be invoked in accordance with article 62, paragraph 2, of the 1969 Vienna 
Convention on the Law of Treaties, as a fundamental change of circumstances for 
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To conclude, Mr. Chairman, we would like to take this opportunity to thank the ILC and 
the Study Group for their work so far. We look forward to the continued discussion on 
each of the facets of this important topic. 

 

I thank you. 


